
     MANHEIM TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS MEETING 

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING – Information Session 
District Office 
August 8, 2019 

  5:30 p.m. 
 

M I N U T E S 

 
Nikki Rivera, President, called the Board Meeting of the Manheim Township Board of School Directors to 
order at 7:00 p.m.  School directors present were Mark Anderson, Janet Carroll, Stephen Grosh, JoAnn Hentz, 
Curtis Holgate, William Murry, Nikki Rivera, John Smith and Joyce Stephens.  Also present were Dr. Robin 
Felty, Superintendent and Jennifer Davidson, Board Secretary. 
 
Absences:  
 
Visitors present are recorded in the official school board guest book.  A quorum was present, and due 
notice had been published. 
 

  
Presentations:  • Ms. Peg Pennepacker presented the Title IX Audit Review.  

 
Citizens’ 
Comments 
 

• Lynn Leader – Softball Booster Club; spoke regarding the audit review 

• Shayne Beacher – Football Booster Club; spoke regarding the audit review 
 

Adjournment Mr. Grosh moved and Mr. Murry seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at approximately 6:47pm. 
 
Voice vote with all members present voting aye.  Motion carried. 

 
        
 

_____________________________ 
       Nikki Rivera, President 
 
       ______________________________ 
       Jennifer R. Davidson, Secretary 

 


